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DVCC Briefs
Country Jam Session

Thursday, February 2, 9 and 23
1-3 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

   
Swap Meet

Saturday, February 4
7 a.m. – Noon   Farnsworth Outside

Library Book Sale
Saturday, February 4

8:00 a.m. – Noon   Farnsworth Inside

DVCC Board Study Session
Tuesday, February 7
9 a.m.    Read Hall

Brooks & Dunn Tribute
Tuesday, February 7

7 p.m.    Farnsworth Hall

New Resident Orientation
Wednesday, February 8

7 p.m.    Read Hall

Coffee Social
Saturday, February 11 and 25

7:30 a.m.   Read Hall

Debbie & Double Eagle Band
Saturday, February 11

6 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Legends of Country Music
Sunday, February 12 and 26
6 p.m.    Farnsworth Hall

Legends of Country Music
Monday, February 13 and 27

6 p.m.    Farnsworth Hall

DVCC Board Meeting
Tuesday, February 14

9 a.m.    Read Hall

Valentine’s Day Brunch
Tuesday, February 14

10 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Monthly Potluck
Thursday, February 16

5:30 p.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Polka Jam Session
Friday, February 17

12:30 p.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Photography Show
Saturday, February 18

7 a.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Pancake Breakfast
Saturday, February 18

7:30-9:30 a.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Spaghetti Dinner
Wednesday, February 22

4:30 – 6:30 p.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Tribute to John Denver Concert
Saturday, February 25

2:30 – 4 p.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Election of Directors for Dreamland Villa’s 
Board of Directors

by Gary Barnard, Nominating 
Committee Chairman

The 2017 Election for directors will be 
held at Read Hall from 8 a.m. to 7 p.m. on 
Tuesday, February 14, 2017.  Voters need 
to present their 2017 membership card in 
order to cast their vote.

Those unable to vote on Election 
Day should go to the Dreamland Villa 

Business Offi  ce, obtain and complete 
an absentee ballot prior to Election 
Day.  Both Read Hall and the DVCC 
Business Offi  ce are located at 320 N. 
55th Place, Mesa, AZ.  

House-bound members may request an 
absentee ballot by calling the Dreamland 
Villa Business Offi  ce at (480) 832-3461.  
The Board of Directors shall arrange 

for an absentee ballot to be taken to the 
house-bound member’s residence.  

The By-Laws updated through 
January 10, 2017, set forth seven 
director seats.  

The three candidates for the fi ve 
vacant seats, listed in reverse order: 
Deb Rychalk, Janet Peterson and John 
Pawloski, Sr.   

Welcome to Dreamland Villa Social!
by Cyn Munday

Tribute to Brooks and Dunn
Tuesday, Feb. 7th  7 – 9pm

$20 or two for $30

Debbie & the Double Eagles Band 
   Valentine’s Day Dance
    Sat. Feb. 11th  6 -9pm 
   $10 in adv.  $12 at door

Show Stoppers
 Starring Rachel Kroog 

& her amazing puppet, Frederick
Valentine’s Day, Feb. 14th

Brunch  10am – 12:30pm
$12  in advance only

Legends of Country Music
Feb. 12th,  13th,  & 26th,  27th  

6 – 8 pm

Discounts at Dreamland Villa offi ce
Cowboy Brad returns!

Saturday, Feb. 25th
2:30 – 4pm

$12

Library Book Sale combined with
Swap Meet & Bake Sale

Sat. Feb. 4th  8 –noon

Photography Show
February 18th 

7 – 11am

Our sincere welcome to all of the new residents in 
Dreamland Villa!  Our goal is to off er a friendly greeting and 
to off er some information you may not already have on our 
community.  Please come and join us for an Informational 
Social meeting for all new residents on February 8 at 7  pm.  
Our mission is to be informative, friendly and encourage you 
to come and meet some other new residents.  Our volunteer 
group is committed to meeting you for this purpose.

Please visit our website at www.dreamlandvilla.org for a 
complete listing of activities and a little history of Dreamland 
Villa.  There are a variety of activities especially scheduled 
for the winter season where we hope you will join in and 
participate.  Please take a moment to look over the website 

calendar.  There are many links to aid in your search.
Retirement should include having fun, getting to know 

more friendly folks with the same interests and doing those 
things we always thought about during our working days 
when we never found the time.  We are all here for each 
other.  A good neighbor is one who reaches out to help you 
feel welcome.

We look forward to meeting you soon and our volunteers 
will greet you warmly with our friendliest smiles.  Please 
do not hesitate to call the offi  ce at 480-832-3461 with any 
questions you may have regarding Dreamland Villa.  Again, 
we are glad you are here and genuinely hope you will come 
and join us!
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WHERE RETIREMENT DREAMS COME TRUE!
DREAMLAND VILLA CITIZEN

Mary Barry, Editor

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is a monthly newspaper 
produced for the Dreamland Villa Community Club by

Miller Media Services.

DREAMLAND VILLA COMMUNITY CLUB
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461
Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website:  www.dreamlandvilla.org

STAFF
Irene Nissen, Receptionist/Secretary
Dan Hardy and Bob Kettenhoven Maintenance

Deadline for monthly editorial submissions is the 5th 
day of each month; deadline for all other submissions 

is the 10th day of each month and should be sent by 
email to Mary Barry, Editor, at dvcceditor@gmail.com.

For advertising information call Miller Media Services
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167

ads@millermediaservices.com

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the Community 
by Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or 
residents through the support of its advertisers.  Due to the 
limited amount of available space, all submitted material 
may be edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the 
publisher and community club representatives.

Pat Clark

President’s Message
By Pat Clark

Greetings to all. I want to thank 
all of you who came to the annual 
general membership meetings 
that were held on January 10th.  
Between the two meetings, there 
were just under 600 folks that 
came out for these very important 
meetings. 

The measure most important 
to us all this year was the re-
branding of our community to 
the ‘Dreamland Villa Retirement 
Community’.  It was nice to have 
the daughter of Ross Farnsworth, 
Beth Coons, give us a little 

history of her father and his vision 
for Dreamland Villa when he envisioned it way back in the 
late 1950’s when they started construction. She told us some 
wonderful family stories that I could not do justice by trying 
to retell here. But she did pass on the family’s support in our 
re-branding. 

Now we can market ourselves clearly as a retirement 
community. Realtor’s and buyers alike should have no doubt 
that they are buying or selling in a senior community now, 
and there should be no more excuses for them allowing 
underage residents into our wonderful 55+ community.

     I have to note that along with all of the great things that 
evolved from this annual meeting, there were some of you 
who took the time to seek out some of us board members 
and voice some serious concerns about their dealings with 
certain paid staff  of ours. I just want to assure you that we 
heard you loud and clear and the issues will be looked into 
for resolution. 

On a positive note, it is time for major league baseball’s 
annual trek to our wonderful valley for Spring Training. Half 
of the major league teams are here until the end of March 
and Cactus League games will be starting very soon. You 

Cubs fans who thought it was hard to get a ticket to the new 
Sloan Park games, will probably fi nd it almost impossible if, 
not very pricey, to get a ticket now that they have won the 
World Series.

As always every month during the winter season, please 
join us for the monthly pancake breakfasts on the 3rd Saturday 
of each month. This month’s breakfast will be on Saturday, 
February 18th starting at 7:30 a.m. and going till 9:30 a.m. or 
until the food runs out.

Also please join us on the second and fourth Saturday’s of 
the month for Coff ee Social in Read Hall at 7:30 a.m.

I cannot stress just how important it is for all members to 
get involved in their community. It is imperative that in order 
to be informed correctly, you must attend study sessions and 
board meetings. That is the only way to learn exactly what is 
happening on a business-level or to fi nd out just how things 
are done around here. The minutes of each meeting are 
posted as timely as we can, but that is not always suffi  cient 
for some. So please, come to as many meetings as you can. 

This month on the 14th, paid members will be voting for 
a new board of directors. We have a seven-member board 
of directors and have fi ve seats open, yet only three people 
have stepped forward as candidates, and two of those are 
current board members seeking re-election. We need 
volunteers, folks. Dreamland Villa cannot operate fully 
without volunteers. Your board members are all volunteers. 
The fi ne folks that put on the coff ee social, pancake 
breakfasts, entertainment at Farnsworth Hall, every single 
activity monitor, every single Citizen newspaper carrier and 
those that delivered your new phone books, are volunteers. 
Any event that is put on or worked by members is done by 
a volunteer. Please get involved as much as possible, your 
community depends on it.

See you all around the Villa. I can be found most weekday 
mornings, when I’m not in a meeting, in the Lapidary shop, 
and many days you will fi nd me having lunch at John’s Villa 
Restaurant. May you all have a wonderful month!

HELP NEEDED!
The Citizen is in J eopardy!

I am in desperate need of carriers, captains and co-
captains to keep delivering the Citizen to all of our 
neighbors.

PLEASE help.
Call Judy at 480-699-6397 or 480-297-6059

Wisconsin Party 
Potluck

By Donna Hopp
Sunday March 5th, 2017

This winter we will be getting together Sunday March 5th,  
5- 7 p.m. at the Apache Wells Navajo Room.  Bring your own 
beverage.  Questions? Please call Karen Kamke, 480-641-
3379.  See you all there. 
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News from the 
Librarian’s Desk

by Sydney Clark
January was hectic and busy for all the 

library volunteers, but I think we are now 
ready for our annual Library Sale which 

will take place Saturday, February 4 
from 7 a.m. - noon.  Hours are a bit 
abbreviated this year as Farnsworth 
Hall will have an outside event later 
in the afternoon, but I think you will 
have plenty of time to fi nd that book 
you’ve been looking for to add to 

your own collection.
Wonderful volunteers have stepped 

forward and we may now be able to open our 
doors on Fridays.  Watch for signs posted on the 

website.  Or, please call my cell number, 408-781-4082.
In addition, we will be open the fi rst Saturday of the month 

from 10 a.m. until noon, Mondays and Wednesdays from 10 
a.m. - noon, and Wednesday afternoons from 1 - 3:00 p.m.  
Stop by and see the latest additions to our inventory.

Meet the 
Maintenance Staff

by Kay Hawbaker
Glenn Johnston joined the 

Maintenance Staff  early in 
November 2016.  He grew up 
in Pittsburg, Pennsylvania . He 
and his wife move to Arizona in 
June.  They were familiar with 
the area as his father-in-law 
wintered in Apache Junction 
and they had been to Arizona 
many times.

Glenn’s wife saw the position 
advertised on the Internet and 
suggested that he apply for the 
position on the Maintenance 
Staff . Glenn and his wife have 

four grown children and one grandchild. Their two older 
sons still live in the Pittsburg area, but one daughter is here in 
Arizona and their 19-year old son plans on visiting Arizona 
this winter. 

When he’s not working, Glenn and his wife enjoy riding 
motorcycles around the area. He has also worked restoring 
classic automobiles.

Dreamland Villa 
Memory Bricks

by Cyn Munday
Our Brick Memory Garden was designed with everyone 

here in Dreamland.  It is there for those who wish to have 
a memorial for a loved one or for yourself if that is what 
you wish.    Either way, our memory bricks enhance our 
Community.  Should you choose to purchase a memory 
brick, please pick up an order blank in the front offi  ce of 
Dreamland Villa Community Club or visit our website for 
an order form.  This project has been a wonderful addition 
to our Community.

All bricks are just $50 each and take a few weeks for 
completion.  The company doing the work is excellent and 
has helped us many times with our questions and orders.  
They are a local company here in the greater Phoenix area 
so very personalized in our needs.  Please don’t hesitate to 
contact us if you have any questions regarding the purchase 
of a brick, we are always willing to work with you.  

A sincere, “Thank you,” to all of you who have 
contributed to our Memory Brick Garden.  We are still 
getting orders trickling in and fortunately for us, we 
are able to get our bricks done within a few weeks.  We 
couldn’t do this without you.  You have the power to make 
a diff erence!

Neighborhood Watch
By Charlene Grande

Happy Valentine’s Day!
We’re off  to a good start this 

year! We have eight new Captains, 
but we still need 80 more—with 
115 streets we have a long way to 
go.

My goal this year is to get 30 
new Captains, so with your help, 
we can do it. Please, Volunteer.

If you know anyone who is 
willing to volunteer have them call 

me, Charlene Grande at  708-228-8376.
This month, crimes are down again, so keep up the good 

work.  Remember to light the streets and keep the criminals 
away. It’s just $4.00 a year to light your house, front and 
back.

The Captain’s potluck is February 26th at 3 p.m. in 
Farnsworth Hall.

Jingle Bell Rock!
By Cathy Jageler

We did dance the night away at our Christmas show.  
Flipside-45 is one the best bands we have had this year.  
They sure do put you in the Christmas mood!  

Farnsworth Hall was very pretty with all the luminaries, 
candles, snowman, candy cane, cake, tree and gingerbread 
display.  Our raffl  e baskets were beautiful and people were 
generous buying tickets.  One of the giveaways was a big 
gallon of wine – won by Joann and donated back to give 
again. 

Thank you to everyone who attended and who participated 
in our little house display.  Maybe next year we can build a 
Nativity scene.  

We’re looking forward to our ‘Brooks and Dunn’ tribute 
on Tuesday, February 7 .  Hope to see you there.

Nature Walk
by David Senke

 This is a picture of the volunteers that helped clean the 
Nature Walk in the fall.  They are (in alphabetical order):  
Pat Dinsmore, Steve Dinsmore, Jim Gleitz, Don Goodroe, 
Judy Goodroe, Joe Hill, Steve Holleque, Jerry Hopp, Lauren 
Ike, Tom Kiernan, Bob Maupin, William Schnoor, Faye 
Thoma, Bruce Wakefi eld, Red Westall.  Missing in picture 
are:  Andrea Hill (baker), Don Jageler, and Dave Senke. 

 We try to keep the Nature Walk up with the help of 
volunteers and donations.  Donations are used to pay for 
having the brush shredded and disposed of.  If you would like 
to make a donation, please send it to the offi  ce designated for 
the Nature Walk.

Many people walk and enjoy the Nature Walk.  I would 
like to thank all the volunteers who help keep this community 
a great place to live.

Join in on the Fun!
Become an Event Volunteer

by Donna Hopp
We are looking for volunteers who have a Food Handler 

Training Certifi cate.  The test is easy, it only costs $7 and 
the offi  ce will refund that amount when you take a copy 
of your Certifi cate to them.  The Certifi cate is good for 
three years.  You can take the test online at maricopacoaz.
foodhandlerclasses.com.

Several events are coming up and workers are needed 
for the Pancake Breakfasts from November through April.  
These are just some of the events.  Please call Donna Hopp 
at 715-630-9667 if you are interested.
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Federal and All States 
Year Round Service

Resident of Dreamland Villa

“I CAN HELP YOU”

Tax Preparation
and 

Extensions

Larry R. Scheider, CFP.EA
269 N. 55th Place
Mesa, AZ 85205

480-235-3236

Dreamland Villa Community Club, Inc. Board of Directors
Tuesday, 9 a.m., January 10, 2017 Approved Meeting Minutes

Welcome:  Pat Clark, President.
Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order:  9:04 a.m., Pat Clark, President.  
Roll Call:  Ward Jennings, Secretary.
Present:  Pat Clark, Bruce Gile, Ward Jennings, John 

Pawloski, Sr. and Janet Peterson.  A quorum was present.
Ratifi cation of Minutes: Janet Peterson moved to ratify the 

following minutes:
Board of Directors December 13, 2016 Meeting Minutes 

and Study Session January 3, 2017 minutes.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Ward Jennings, Treasurer.  Year-
end Balance Sheet and Statement of Revenue and Expenses, 
Treasurer’s Report, Statements for the Capital Reserve Account, 
and Restricted Funds are posted on the offi  cial bulletin board 
and are available at the Offi  ce.

Offi  ce Manager’s Report: Vicki Mitchell.  Two of the 16 
houses that closed in December 2016 had four occupants who 
become members.   During calendar year 2016 less than 20% of 
the houses that closed had occupants become members.  Seven 
houses are currently in escrow. 

Standing Committee Reports and MCSO Posse Reports:  
Reports, if provided by the Committee Chairperson, are on fi le 
in the offi  ce. 

Old Business: 
Bob Westall, Contracts Committee Chairman, 

recommended approval of the following two contracts. 
Re-roof Read Hall Buildings A & D:  John Pawloski, Sr.

moved to approve the contract with Choice Roofi ng Co (ROC 
license number 091824, Classifi cation CR 42) in the amount 
of $14,485 to strip all roofi ng material, inspect roof sheeting 
and re-roof Read Hall Buildings A & D using a longer-lived 
architectural style shingle.  The cost of replacing individual roof 
sheeting, if necessary after inspection, shall be an additional 
change order.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Replace A/C unit over Wood Shop:  John Pawloski, Sr.
moved to approve the contract in the amount of $4,075 with 
DAL Air Conditioning, Inc. (ROC license number 146931, 
Classifi cation C-39) to replace the 1989 A/C unit located over 
the Wood Shop.  Motion carried unanimously. 

2017 Annual Budget:  Bruce Gile moved to approve the 
2017 Budget provided to the Directors and attendees at the 
January 3 study session and the January 10, 2017 Board 
Meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.  The budget is posted 
on the offi  cial bulletin board.  

Co-Chair Sales and Marketing Committee:  
Janet Peterson moved to accept the resignation of Deb 

Rychlak as Co-Chairman of the Sales and Marketing Committee.   

Motion carried unanimously.
John Pawloski, Sr. moved to request the Policy and Procedures 

Committee create a separate Sales and Marketing Committee 
for Farnsworth Hall Rental.  Motion carried unanimously.

The Directors unanimously provided their advice and 
consent for President Pat Clark’s appointment of Ward Jennings 
as Interim Chairman of the Residents Sales and Marketing 
Committee, a committee created at the May 10, 2016 Board of 
Directors meeting. 

Capital Reserve Fund:
Ward Jennings moved to approve the transfer of $21,463.23 

from the operating checking account to the money market 
account.   This dollar amount is the remainder of the 2016 
revenue that was received but was not disbursed in 2016 and is 
not required to off set the deferred liabilities at 12/31/16.  Motion 
carried unanimously.

Ward Jennings moved that 10 percent of the 2017 dues 
revenue be transferred at the end of each month, starting 
January 31, 2017, from the checking account to the Capital 
Reserve money market account.  The remaining 10 percent of 
dues revenue shall be moved at such time as the 2017 revenue 
is equal to or exceeds the budgeted revenue projections.  Motion 
carried unanimously.

Adjourned:  10 a.m. 

 Dreamland Villa Community Club Board of Directors
January 3, 2017, Approved Study Session Minutes

Guest Speaker:  Felecia Rozansky, 
realtor with Call Realty, stated that 
Dreamland Villa has a disconnect with the 
real estate community since most realtors 
have no knowledge about Dreamland Villa, 
its 55+ age-restriction or whether it is a 
voluntary HOA with no mandatory fees.  
Felecia suggested that the lack of public 
knowledge necessitated Dreamland Villa 
to start creating a partnership with realtors.  
This could include events such as lunch 
and learn programs and inviting realtors to 
entertainment events.  Felecia suggested 
that the current real estate trends in the East 
Valley housing market make houses in the 
Dreamland Villa Community very attractive 
for lower income under-aged families.

Welcome: Pat Clark, President.
Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order:  9:17 a.m. 
Roll Call: Ward Jennings, Secretary.
Present:  Pat Clark, Bruce Gile, Ward 

Jennings, John Pawloski, Sr. and Janet 

Peterson.
Old Business:
Re-roof Read Hall’s Buildings A & 

D:  Buildings and Grounds Committee 
Chairperson, John Pawloski, Sr., stated four 
companies submitted bids to strip the existing 
roofi ng material, inspect underlayment and 
replace the existing roofi ng material with 
upgraded architectural shingles.  Choice 
Roofi ng submitted the low bid of $14,485.  
Change orders shall be issued for individual 
sheets of underlayment that may need to be 
replaced.  The contract committee has been 
forwarded the information so that a contract 
may be fi nalized.

1989 A/C Unit:  Concurrent with the 
re-roofi ng project, John suggested that a 
1989 A/C unit be removed from an area 
above the wood shop and a replacement 
unit be installed.  One bid for $6,000 has 
been received.  Additional bids have been 
requested.  

Rental Properties Occupant Disclosure:  
Ward Jennings, Treasurer, shared with the 

Directors a letter received from an attorney 
delineating Dreamland Villa’s responsibility 
to meet the requirements of the Fair Housing 
Act and Maricopa County Senior Citizen 
Overlay Zoning District.  This letter will 
be used in an attempt to get rental property 
owners/managers to comply with the 
occupants’ reporting requirements. 

Annual Membership Meeting, Tuesday, 
2 p.m., January 10, 2017:  The Directors 
discussed changes to the Rev #2, Draft 
Annual Meeting Program, Tuesday, January 
10, 2017.   It was agreed that the required 
information be presented in the least 
amount of time in order to keep the annual 
membership meeting on schedule and 
completed as quickly as possible.

Membership Meeting, Tuesday, 6:30 
p.m., January 10, 2017:  The Directors 
agreed the program would be the same, 
except the scheduling times would change. 

New Business: 
2017 Preliminary Budget: Ward 

Jennings, Treasurer, provided the Directors 

and attendees a Preliminary 2017 budget for 
review and discussion at a later date.  

Administrative Policy and Procedures:  
Ann Krasselt, Committee Chairperson, was 
unable to attend the study session.  Two 
other committee members in attendance 
requested discussion of the two items, below, 
be deferred to a subsequent date.   

Advertising Committee:  New committee 
proposed.

Sales and Marketing Committee:  
Create a separate Farnsworth Hall Outside 
Sales Committee.

Bocce Ball Court Carpet Replacement: 
Buildings and Grounds Committee 
Chairperson, John Pawloski, Sr., stated he 
had received two responses to six requests for 
quotes for Bocce Ball Carpet replacement.  
One estimate to remove and recover four 
courts was $17,246; the second estimate was 
$10,965.  A quote of $5,589 was received to 
recover two courts.  John did not propose 
any action be taken at this time.  

Adjourned:  10:07 a.m.

Dreamland Villa Community Club, Inc. Annual Membership and 
Evening Membership Meetings

January 10, 2017 Draft Meeting Minutes

Welcome:  Pat Clark, President.
Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order:  2:15 p.m., Pat Clark, President.  
Quorum:  Members present and voting:
2 p.m. meeting:   400 members were present.  This 

exceeded the required quorum of 100 members.
6 p.m. meeting:     86
Absentee ballots:  85
Total of               571 ballots submitted.
Approval of Minutes:  John Pawloski, Sr. moved to 

approve the January 12, 2016 Meeting Minutes.  Motion 
carried unanimously. 

Old Business:  None
New Business:  Pat Clark introduced Ward Jennings, 

Secretary/Treasurer who presented the reasons the members 
were requested to vote on the following eight ballot items.  
The combined results of the absentee ballots and the 2 - 6 
p.m. meetings are as follows:

Item 1:  The revision to the Articles of Incorporation to 
change the name from Dreamland Villa Community Club to 
Dreamland Villa Retirement Community received 563YES 

votes and eight NO votes.   The change was approved.   The 
number of YES votes exceeded the two-thirds of the votes 
cast required for approval.    

At the 2 p.m. meeting a motion was made from the fl oor to 
spell out Dreamland Villa Retirement Community throughout 
the By-Laws when replacing the name Dreamland Villa 
Community Club or Club.  At the 2 p.m. annual meeting, the 
motion received unanimous approval.

Item 2:  ARTICLE VI, BOARD OF DIRECTORS, Section 
1, change the number of Directors from eight to seven; 
received 551YES votes and 15 NO votes.  The change was 
approved.

ARTICLE XI, NOMINATION AND ELECTION OF 
BOARD MEMBERS AND OFFICERS, 

Item 3:  Section 1, change the fi nal date to nominate 
Directors to January 1 of each year, received 546 YES votes 
and 15 NO votes.  The change was approved.

Item 4:  Section 4a, clarify the terms of the Director seats, 
received 544 YES votes and fi ve NO votes.  The change was 
approved.

ARTICLE XII: MEMBERSHIP AND DUES,

Item 5:  Change the term “membership fees” used 
throughout the entire By-Laws to Annual Fees received 540 
YES votes and 13 NO votes.  The change was approved.  

Item 6:  Section 4.  Change the term “Club membership 
initiation fee” to Transfer Fee received 539 YES votes and 
16 NO votes.  The change was approved.

Item 7:  Section 8.  Remove unenforceable language such 
as “delinquent in assessments or other obligations” received 
542 YES votes and 13 NO votes.  The change was approved.  

Item 8: Section 9.  Amend policy to comply with regulatory 
requirements received 546 YES votes and eight NO votes.  
The change was approved.  

Director Candidates:  Gary Barnard, Nominating 
Committee Chairperson, introduced three candidates, Deb 
Rychlak, Janet Peterson, and John Pawloski, Sr., to fi ll the 
fi ve vacant Director seats.   The candidates answered preset 
questions posed by the Chairperson and questions from the 
fl oor.   Elections will be held in Room 1, Read Hall from 8 
a.m. - 7 p.m., February 14, 2017. 

Adjourned:  3:30 p.m.
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Line Dancing at 
Farnsworth Hall
No Line Dancing on February 7!

by Patty Berg
Be good to yourself!  Begin a new form of exercise fun and 

join us at Farnsworth Hall for an evening of line dancing.  We 
are very fortunate to have a wonderful place like Farnsworth 
Hall to spend every Tuesday evening dancing to great music, 
getting good exercise and burning a few calories.  We will 
be dancing every Tuesday in February, except for February 
7.  The hall will be used for another function on that night. 

If you are a beginner or dance regularly, you will be able 
to dance with us.  I walk through each dance several times 
and call out the steps as the music is playing.  The idea is to 
make the dances clear and fun.  It is a great way to stay in 
shape.  Dancing is all about moving your body and that burns 
calories.

You can look us up on Facebook at Fun Feet Line Dance 
Community and stay informed about what is happening.  On 
Facebook we have videos of line dances, articles of other 
line dances in the area, updates and information about the 
Farnsworth line dances.

The cost for the evening for Dreamland Villa members is 
$3 and for non-members is $4.  Don’t put it off  any longer.  
Come on down to Farnsworth Hall every Tuesday evening 
from 6 - 8 p.m., get some exercise to good music and meet 
some new friends.  You will be glad you came!

Minnesota Potluck
February 2, 2017

by Andrea Hill
Hello Minnesotans.  

To answer last month’s 
trivia question about 
where the Greyhound 
Bus line was born in 
Minnesota, it was in 
Hibbing in 1914.  A 
Swede, Carl Wickman 
began with a van taking 
eight iron ore miners 
from Hibbing to a town 

called Alice.  Why?  There were many saloons there.  The 
ride cost fi fteen cents.  Thus began the most successful bus 
company in America.

We meet on new dates this year - the fi rst Thursday of 
every month.  Come join us at Read Hall.  Come and meet 
other snowbirds who are smart enough to get away from the 
infamous Polar Vortexes.  The doors open at 5 p.m. and the 
meal begins at 5:30 p.m.  Bring your best hot dish, salad 
or dessert and don’t forget your own plates and utensils. 
Most folks bring a drink of their choice but tea and coff ee 
is provided. 

Are You a Member of 
a P.E.O. Chapter Who 
is Away From Home?

Please join us the second Wednesday of each month 
when the Dreamland Villa visiting Philanthropic 
Educational Organization (P.E.O.) members meet for 
brunch at 9:30 a.m. You are the reason the Social Group 
is successful. Come connect with other P.E.O. members.  
 February 8 will be the next opportunity for you to join us. 
Mark your calendars.  

For more information, please call or text Mary Epperson, 
DC, at 520-208-3628.  You will be notifi ed of where we 
are meeting by email or phone.  Please be prepared to 
provide an e-mail address, if available, when you call.   

Monthly Potluck 
Dinner

Farnsworth Hall
February 16, 2017

by Andrea Hill
Happy New Year Dreamlanders!  The February potluck 

will be on Thursday evening, February 16.  All Dreamland 
residents are invited, yes, even encouraged to attend.  The 
doors open at 5 p.m. at Farnsworth Hall and the meal begins 
at 5:30 p.m.  Bring a guest if you like, or invite that new 
neighbor that just moved in next door.

Bring your best hot dish, salad or dessert and don’t forget 
your own plates and utensils.  It would be just great if you 
brought a big dish of food–enough for eight to ten people. 

Come and meet some new folks or chat with old friends 
but most of all, let’s enjoy a meal together and perhaps a little 
fun entertainment.  Many folks bring a drink of their choice 
but water, tea and coff ee will be provided.  Team Potluck will 
be on hand to help and welcome you.

Swap Meet 
It’s time again for another Dreamland Villa Community 

Swap Meet! The date is Saturday, February 4, from 7 a.m. 
- noon in the Farnsworth Hall parking lot.    

For early arrivals we have breakfast bars, coff ee and hot 
chocolate.  For lunch we will have hot dogs.  The delicious 
homemade items at our bake sale are worth the trip!  At 
the same time you can also stop by the book sale inside 
Farnsworth Hall.  Come see what we have to sell.   

If you have items to sell, you can rent two parking 
spaces for $10.00.  Eight feet tables are available for an 
additional $5.00.  Set up is 6:00 a.m.  Contact Irene in the 
Dreamland Villa offi  ce to rent your space. 

by Lew Hooser
We are so very lucky to have a service like Help Services in 

our community. We are even luckier to have the folks around 
to help out on a day to day basis. Take for instance the good 
folks that are there on Monday from 9 a.m. - noon to check 
blood pressure. I noticed that the blood pressure donations 
were $119.00 for the month of November, that’s great! That 
just goes to show you that helping hands help people. 

I talked a little last month about how the donation money 
is spent on fi xing our medical equipment to keep all the 
equipment in proper working order. While on the other hand, 
if a piece of equipment is deemed un-repairable it is disposed 
of immediately. It’s another example of Help Service’s 
commitment to safety. 

 Monitors for this month are, Pat and Steve Dinsmore and 
Larry and Jean Neuman. These good folks are new to the 
Help Services monitor program this year. Great people doing 
a great job!

Okay kids, last week’s question and answer: After the 
Twist, The Mashed Potato and the Watusi, we ‘danced’ under 
a stick that was lowered as low as we could go in a dance 
called, “The Limbo”. Okay gang here’s the new one for this 
month: Nestle’s makes the very best....? 

 And, as always, we are fi nanced solely by your donations, 
plus it’s a tax deduction for you as well. We also work with 
folks on bequests for people who have no benefi ciaries. 
For more information about this, or if you have any other 
questions, please stop in at the Help Services offi  ce. Our hours 
of operation are Monday through Saturday, 9 a.m. - noon. 
Check us out on our webpage at www.HelpServicesInc.org.

That’s it for this newsboy. It’s been a slow month.  The 
weather is looking pretty good! 

Thomas Investments, LLC
Maintenance Service

We fix all your home issues

Plumbing, Electrical, Painting, Drywall,
Windows, Doors, Decks, Remodeling

480-398-5832

Insured  /  30 Years Experience

www.kandrrefrigeration.com
Independent Trane Dealer

We Sell & Service All Major Brands
FINANCING AVAILABLE

Subject to Credit Approval, See K&R for Details.

Licensed • Bonded • Insured / ROC# 101389 • 101396

FREEEstimates on new units

16 Point 

Check Up
$39.95

10% OFF
Repairs
over $50

It’s Hard to Stop A Trane.

We accept
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I am here to assist you with all your Real Estate 
needs. I represent both buyers and sellers.

Call me to get your home listed and sold!

Angela Boyd
Real Estate Professional

(480) 209-7130
angiesellsaz.net

angelaboyd64@yahoo.com

Tribute to John 
Denver

by Terri Tiehen
Back by popular 

demand is Brad Fitch 
with his tribute to John 
Denver on Saturday, 
February 25, 2017, 
from 2:30 p.m. - 4 p.m. 
at Farnsworth Hall.  
Tickets are $12 for 
all with a $2 discount 
for DVCC members.  

Tickets are on sale now at the offi  ce. 
Better known as Cowboy Brad, Brad Fitch is a popular 

country western singer and songwriter from Estes Park, 
Colorado, who performs the beautiful music of John Denver 
that we have come to know and love.  This is music that 
has touched our hearts and the songs that echo the things 
we believe in and care about.  The music of John Denver’s 
unique sound and melodies are captured exceptionally well 
by this talented musician.  

Brad states, “If my music takes your heart and mind back 
to a pleasant place, then I have accomplished my purpose.”  
Come and hear your favorite John Denver tunes including 
such beautiful ballads and popular tunes as, “Thank God 
I’m a Country Boy”, “Rocky Mountain High”, “Sunshine on 
My Shoulders”, “Take Me Home Country Roads” and many 
others.  

Be sure to purchase your tickets early.  This concert is 
likely to be a sell-out.  We hope to see you there!  

Area Agency on 
Aging Seminar

by Cathy Jageler
Mark your calendars to attend an important educational 

seminar being conducted by the Area Agency on Aging on 
March 15, 2017 from 9 - 11  a.m. at Read Hall.  The topics 
of interest will include Elder Rights, 24-Hour Helpline 
Assistance, Home Health Care, Independent Living and 
Life Enrichment for the senior population in our area.  

Let’s have a great turnout for this valuable presentation 
that could help make a diff erence in your life and that of 
your family!  Refreshments will be served.  

Country Jams-Singin’ 
and Dancin’

by Cathy Jageler
Join the Good ol’ Country Jam, by donation at Farnsworth 

Hall, 1 - 3 p.m. on most Thursdays.  Check the calendar at www.
dreamlandvilla.org.

We were lucky enough to have a few new musicians at our last 
jam.  The dancing going on at these “Jams” presented by J.W. 
Henderson, are fun and healthy.  There will be a 50/50 drawing 
and refreshments available.  We’ve been getting a great response 
to the Country Jam Session.  Come join us for great music to kick 
back, relax and enjoy.

  Hope to see you there.

Debbie and the 
Double Eagles 

Concert and Dance
By Terri Tiehen

Saturday, February 11, 2017. Song and dance from 6 – 9  
p.m.  What a wonderful way to remember a special someone 
in your life this Valentine’s Day.  

 Debbie and the Double Eagles is one of the hottest local 
bands around, playing all your old time favorites such as: 
“Country Roads,” “Can’t Keep My Eyes Off  Of You,” 
“Crazy,” “Your Cheatin’ Heart,” “Amarillo By Morning,” 
“Silver Wings,” “Sweet Home Alabama,” “Kansas City,” 
“The Rose,” “Don’t Be Cruel,” “The Twist” and many others.  

$10 per person in advance or $12 at the door.  Concessions 
and free popcorn available.  You can also bring beverages of 
your own choosing.  

Tickets will be made available at the door or can be 
purchased in advance at the Dreamland Villa offi  ce.  This 
event is open to the public so be sure to invite your friends 
and family!

CARD BINGO
by Sydney Clark

Here in Mesa, this time of the year, you never really know 
what the weather is going to be like.  Chilly and rainy one day, 
sunshine and pool temps the next.  But one thing remains a 
constant... every Thursday morning at 10 a.m. in Read Hall we 
meet to play Card Bingo.  Clear out your change purse, bring 
3 nickels, 3 dimes, 3 quarters and a $1 bill and come join your 
friends and neighbors for a fun hour and a half.  You just might 
be the big winner, but even if you’re not, you are sure to enjoy 
a laugh or two.  We look forward to sharing time with you.

Coffee Social
by Sydney Clark

Coff ee Social continues 
every second and fourth 
Saturday morning in Read 
Hall.  This month’s dates 
are February 11 and 25.  
Donuts will be fresh and 
the coff ee hot and waiting 
for you at 7:30 a.m., and we 
will begin our information 
sharing at 8 a.m.  Birthdays 
and anniversaries are celebrated and happenings around 
Dreamland will be discussed.  We hope you will join us.

Una Festa di 
Spaghetti

by Sydney Clark
Plans for our Spaghetti Feed are progressing nicely and 

we look forward to sharing some delicious pasta, green 
salad and warm French bread with you all on Wednesday, 
February 22.  For those of you who like to eat a little early, 
we will open the doors at Farnsworth Hall and start serving 
at 4:30 p.m.  and continue until 6:30 p.m., or until the food 
runs out. 

Tickets are a $7 per person donation and can be 
obtained in the Dreamland Villa offi  ce, or at the front 
door.  You may also pick up a ticket at 
the Pancake Breakfast.  Don’t wait 
too long to get your tickets 
because we anticipate a good 
crowd.  See you all there!

The Legends of 
Country Music

By Gwen King
The Legends of Country Music returns to the Farnsworth 

Hall for “Classic Country Sundays” & “Country 
Pride Mondays” with an all NEW show. By popular 
demand, Mondays have been added to the schedule. Those 
who wish to save Sundays for family or worship can still see 
the show.

The Legends of Country Music is the premier country tribute 
show in Arizona and received the “Best of Mesa” award in 
the “Music Shows” category for the second time. Larry King 
returns as the star and host of the show for the 29th year!

For the 2017 season, the new show is featuring even more 
entertainers and their music. Larry continues to perform the 
legendary artists from Hank Williams to Alan Jackson, but is 
proud to introduce a new female singer, Miss Shana Lee! You 
will be blown away with her enthusiasm and singing ability. 
Some of you may already know one of our featured singers, 
Bruce Mullen from the duo with his wife Betsy. Bruce is 
singing some of the greats like Jim Reeves, Freddy Fender, 
Elvis and others. Another featured singer is Mike Peninger. 
You›ll enjoy him singing Little Jimmy Dickens, Merle 
Haggard, Hank Jr and more. Also NEW is the highly talented 
Legendary Band, who are very meticulous ensuring all songs 
are as originally recorded.

If you have seen the Legends of Country Music before, 
come back for an all NEW experience! 

Purchase your tickets at the Dreamland Villa Offi  ce to 
receive your discount. Show times are February 12, 13, 26 
and 27, March 12, 13, 26 and 27 at 6 p.m., d oors open at 5 
p.m. For show info call 480-620-2457.

Neon Circus 
Brooks & Dunn Tribute Concert

by Terri Tiehen
Back by popular demand is the highly talented Neon Circus, 

a Brooks and Dunn-style band.  The duo of Brooks and Dunn 
is well known for their honky-tonk and mainstream country 
music that helped popularize line dancing in the United 
States with their 1992 hit single, “Boot Scootin’ Boogie”.  

Neon Circus is the authentic Brooks and Dunn tribute band 
performing nationally and internationally, delivering the 
ultra-high energy show that Brooks and Dunn was famous 
for.  This highly acclaimed tribute to Brooks and Dunn has 
won the praise of fans all over the world!  

Won’t you join us on Tuesday, February 7, from 7 - 9 p.m. 
at Farnsworth Hall?  Doors will open at 6  p.m. the day of the 
show.  Be sure to get your tickets early, as this one is likely to 
be a sell-out!  Ticket prices are $20 each or two for $30 and 
are available at the DVCC offi  ce now.  

Concessions will be off ered and you can bring beverages 
of your own choosing.  50/50 raffl  e tickets will be available 
for $1 each or six for $5.  This show is open to the public and 
is a great opportunity for all you fans out there to relive those 
memorable performances of Brooks and Dunn!   

Valentine’s Day 
Brunch 

Showstoppers Comedy and Music Show
by Terri Tiehen

Please join us at Farnsworth Hall on 
Wednesday, February 14, 2017, from 
10 a.m. -  noon for this uplifting music 
and comedy show with a Valentine’s 
Day brunch consisting of ham and egg 
muffi  ns, fruit and yogurt bar.  Along 
with the show and brunch, there will be 
door prizes and lots of fun.  The donation for 
admittance is $10 for members and $12 for non-members.  
Tickets are available now at the DVCC offi  ce.  Please 
purchase tickets by February 10, 2017.  

The delightfully entertaining star of the show, Rachael 
Kroog, got her start singing and dancing in Disney World’s 
Magic Kingdom where she also played the part of Mary 
Poppins and Pluto during the Mickey Mouse Parade.  Rachael 
has been wowing audiences for years with her unique blend 
of interactive guitar music, comedy, cartoon impressions and 
juggling.  This show will have something for everyone and 
is certain to lift your spirits!  

Accompanied by Shannon Pierce on the piano, her puppet 
Frederick is also likely to pop up at any time and burst into a 
sentimental classic duet of ‘Blue Bayou.’  Rachael’s unique 
interpretations bring a fresh perspective to your traditional 
favorites.  

Both of these shows are open to the public, so plan to 
bring your friends and neighbors. 
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He didn’t want 

a funeral. He 

wanted a cigar 

and brandy night!

If you want a farewell

done well, you want to

call Hilary at 760-391-3456.

Call Hilary 760-391-3456 to help you with your pre-planning! 
Affordable payment plans available!

• Family owned and serving the community since 1951.

• Friendly and Caring Staff

• Crematory on site

• Travel Protection  plans for snowbirds

7900 E. Main Street

Mesa, AZ  85207

398 E. Old West Hwy.

Apache Junction, AZ  85119

21809 S. Ellsworth Rd. 

   Queen Creek, AZ

Aquacise Fun!
January thru March

by Cathy Jageler
We are happy to have Audrey 

Whitney as our instructor for Aquacise.  
She is dedicated and a true inspiration.  
If we can keep in shape the way she has, 
we’ll all be happy well into our Golden 
years.  

Join us for the fall/winter season at 
the Read Hall Pool from 1:15-2  p.m. 
on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and 

Friday.  If the temperature is 70 degrees by noon – we have 
class, if not, we don’t.

We work out, laugh a lot, and exercise our bodies and our 
minds.  Any fi tness level is welcome.  This class is highly 
recommended by many doctors and is easy resistance on your 
joints.  Make new friends and catch up with the ones returning.  
As a plus to all the fun, we go out to breakfast and lunch once 
a month (dates to be announced at class).  It’s a great place to 
be and I’m sure you will have a good time dancing in the water. 

 Just show up at Read Hall Pool any day you wish to enjoy.  
Get there a bit early to warm up those muscles.

You must be a Dreamland Villa member.  Hope to see you 
there!

Singles Club
by Lois DeLong 

 The Singles Club Offi  cers for 2017 are Kathie Chismar, 
President; Lynda Forness, Vice President; Jayne Ripple, 
Secretary; and Jan Milner, Treasurer. Thanks to all these fi ne, 
hard-working volunteers who keep the club operating from 
year-to-year, and thanks to Nancy Messner, for serving as 
our loyal secretary for many years.  

Our January activities featured a trip to the zoo for their 
sparkling Zoolights, touring the fascinating Tovrea Castle 
and Cactus Gardens, enjoying the Hale Theatre’s presentation 
of “The Marvelous Wonderettes” and attending the elegant 
High Tea right here in Dreamland Villa.  We also found time 
to attend the DVCC Annual Meeting and the Community 
Day Fundraiser,

Our dining adventures in January included our monthly 
potluck, breakfast at Wild Berry Diner, lunch at Famous 
Dave’s BBQ and dinner at Olive Garden.  Harrah’s was our 
casino choice of the month. 

Activities planned for February are a trip to the Tubac Arts 
Festival, a day at Turf Paradise and taking in the show at 
Arizona Opry. 

Our next potluck will be February 7, 6 p.m. in Read Hall.  
Meetings are scheduled for Wednesdays, February 8 and 22, 
9:30 a.m. at Read Hall.

If you are interested in joining the club, co me to one of our 
meetings or our potluck to fi nd out more information about 
our plans and activities. For further information, the Singles 
Club calendar is available at dreamlandvilla.org.

Clubs/Sports

Tai Chi. Sifu
by Cathy Jageler

Tai Chi classes are going on at Farnsworth hall.   Evening 
class is from 5 - 6  p.m. on  Wednesdays.  Morning class is 
from 9 - 10 a.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Come join 
the fun!  $4 for DVCC members, $5 for all others.

Wisconsin Coffee
by Donna Hopp

Wisconsin Coff ee is held on the fi rst 
Monday of each month at 9 a.m., starting 

in November and continuing through 
May.  We will serve coff ee and 
donuts by donation.  Please bring 
your favorite coff ee cup.  We 
welcome all Wisconsin residents 
who are members of Dreamland 
Villa.  Even if you’re not from 

Wisconsin and would like to join 
us, that is fi ne as long as you are a 

DVCC member. We meet at Read 
Hall.  This is a great social time.  See you 

all there!  Please call Donna at 715-630-9667 
if you have questions.

Dreamland Villa 
Quilting Club

by Becky Lamson
Our photo this month is of a quilt on the long-arm quilting 

machine ready to be quilted. The quilt top pieces were hand 
stitched into the bow tie pattern by an unidentifi ed donor.

At our quarterly meeting on January 5 we had election of 
offi  cers.  Because our article deadline for the Citizen is the 
5th of the month, we will let you know in our March Citizen 
the election results. 

The Quilting Club meetings are every Thursday from 1 - 3 
p.m. at Read Hall.  The second Thursday meeting is reserved 
for a group project or lesson.  New and prospective members 
are always welcome.  If you desire, bring along an item for 
show and tell.

We welcome your unused quilting fabric.  You can contact 
Becky Lamson at 480-202-7003, and she will arrange a time 
to pick it up, or you may drop it off  during our quilt meetings 
at Read Hall on Thursday afternoons.

Quilters’ quote of the month:  Grandma’s quilts have love 
in every stitch.

Golf Membership
Opportunity 

LIMITED Number of Membership Certifi cates 
NOW AVAILABLE! 

• Was $10,000 and Now $4,500

• Unlimited Golf & Driving Range

• No Trail Fee for Golf Carts

• Aff ordable Annual Dues $1,600 per golfer

For More Information Call Today – (480) 985-4102

5601 E Hermosa Vista Dr.   Mesa, AZ 85215
(480) 830-4725 (Golf Shop)

www.apachewellscountryclub.com   55-plus Community
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During our FINAL PHASE of 

construction, we’re offering a 

number of BRAND NEW MODELS 

with a number of custom design 

plans to fit your personal needs & 

lifestyle. 

Combine that with multi-million dollar recreational 

amenities such as 27 holes of Golf, Fitness Centers, 
Swimming Pools, Tennis, Pickleball, Shuffleboard, 
Bocci Ball, Woodshop, Ceramics, Billiards, Cards & 
much more, and it’s not surprising that we’ve been the 

East Valley’s Premier Active Adult Community since 1958!

BRAND 
NEW 

MODELS 
AVAILABLE!

FINAL PHASE

Since 1958 the East Valley’s PREMIER 
ACTIVE ADULT COMMUNITY.

Baseline/Signal Butte in Mesa   
2233 S. Springwood  •  Mesa, AZ   

1-877-419-2256  
www.sunlandsprings.com

Hours:  Monday - Saturday: 9AM - 5:30PM • Closed Sunday 

Sales by Springs Realty

Whether you’re a current resident or are new to the area, you need to check out the FINAL PHASE 

of the East Valley’s Premier Active Adult Community, Sunland Springs Village.  

Time is running out for you to get the home of your dreams!

Clubs/Sports
Wet Paint

Be a Patron of the Arts
by Becky DeFord

Arts and Crafts
by Jennifer Tompkins    

COMPUTER CLUB
By Kay Hawbaker 

2017 Board: Back L-R Dick Olson, Joe Hoover, Greg Zetah. Front: Bonnie Leibrand 
and Terri Teihen.w

January brings a new year and a new 
computer board to direct the activities of 
the club.  The fi rst general meeting of the 
year was conducted by the new President, 
Joe Hoover. He then introduced the rest of 
the new board: Vice President, Greg Zetah; 
Treasurer, Bonnie Leibrand, Secretary, Terri 
Teihen; and member at large, Dick Olson. 
The other two members at large are Marlo 
Lelm and Teena Brown who were absent.

Joe Hoover has been involved with the 
computer club for over fi ve years and many 
members of Dreamland have met him, as he is 
active in many community activities when he is 
here. During the summer months he travels and 
goes back to Ohio. Greg Zetah bought a home 
in Dreamland over three years ago but retired 
in July and since then has gotten involved in 
the computer through the photo class. Bonnie 
and Terri have been on the board for two 
years and both are active in the community in 
many ways. Marlo Lelm is a snowbird from 
Minnesota and has been going back and forth. 

Dick Olson and Jean became involved through 
the photo club and have helped DCC with 
membership and the photo show. They are also 
snowbirds.

The January speaker was Katie Gertz who 
reviewed Computer Cloud History, Use and 
Security. She was able to come at the last 
minute but was prepared on this subject. We 
have had members asking, “What is cloud 
computing”.  Her PowerPoint presentation 
was easy to understand and brought members 
up-to-date with the subject. 

Becky Serno who recently joined DCC 
will be giving Microsoft Word classes for six 
weeks during January and early February. 

The Photo Show will again occur at 
Farnsworth Hall along with the February 
Pancake Breakfast on the Third Saturday. 
Photographers will display a number of their 
framed photos. 

There is a judge who comes to judge the 
pictures and there is the opportunity for you to 
vote for People’s Choice, your favorite photo.

February stands in the middle of the spring 
painting session for the Art Department.  This 
is the time when every artist and would-
be artist is fi lled with dreams. They aspire 
to create and at the very same time are 
struggling to bring that dream to fruition.  
There are re-dos, paint overs and new 
inspirations, all in the hopes that at 
last the masterpiece lodged in their 
mind will be translated to the canvas 
or paper before them and ultimately 
enjoyed by those viewing the work.   

The students realize the Art Show 
is just a few short weeks away and 
entries must be turned in.  Some 
are questioning why  the idea of 
trying to carry out such a task ever cross 
their thoughts.  The student seems to say, 
‘No, I can’t,’ and the instructors are saying, 

“Yes, you can.’  The eff ort is rewarded by 
completing and displaying the project(s) 
in The Show.  Students may think, “It was 
fun, actually enjoyable after all.  Maybe, just 
maybe, I’ll do this again.”  Encouragement 

is often times the catalyst to success in a 
friend or a family member’s 
life. 

Mark your calendar for 
March 11, 2017.  Come to 

the Art Show at Farnsworth 
Hall and be an encouragement 

to the artists. 
We would like to add more 

classes to the schedule next year.  If 
you know of someone who has teaching 

ability or has had experience in art, please 
contact Art Director Ila Wandtke.  She is 
listed in the new DVCC directory.

Hope everyone took the 
opportunity to attend the 
January 28 Arts and Crafts 
Show. Many new crafters 
joined us seasoned crafters 
to experience the event. 

The last Show of the 
season is scheduled for 
March 4 at Farnsworth Hall 
from 9 a.m. - 1 p.m. Plan to 
come shop for gifts to take 
for your loved ones and 
friends back home. 

If you would like 
to participate in the 
Dreamland Villa Arts and 
Crafts Show, please contact 
our table chairman, Kathy 
Williams at az.williams@

outlook.com or 480-277-
1468.  We are looking for 

new and unique items to 
add to the show. 
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Clubs/Sports

BOOKSTORE:
4501 E. Main St, STE 211
Mon- Sat 10am-4pm

THRIFT SHOP: Call 480-218-1425 to schedule a pick up!

4517 E Main St  E. of Greenfi eld
Mon, Wed, Fri, Sat 10am-5pm Tue & Thur 10am-6pm

Desert Thrift Shop
A Non Profi t, “helping individuals and families in crisis in the East Valley”

***NEW***

Opening

Feb 1

4517 E Main St  Mesa, 85205   480-218-1424   www.desertthrift.org

Desert 
Thrift 
Book 
Store

Most Paperbacks ----------- $1.00

Most Hard Cover ----------- $3.00

Albums/CD's/DVD's/VHS

Furniture

Clothing

Décor

Housewares

Medical

Linens

Crafts

Toys

Hardware 
Sporting

30,000 SQ FT OF SHOPPING FUN!

Fun Time Ceramics
By Larry Scheider

Hello everybody!  Kate Brooks has retired as the ceramics 
instructor for Fun Times Ceramics. 

Betty Jacobsen is our new certifi ed instructor. Classes will 
be held Tuesday and Thursday, 9 a.m.-noon. 

Please come in and check us out. You can buy pieces from 
us here, or bring in your own. If you have something you 
would like painted, but don’t time to do it yourself, bring it 
in and we can help you by painting it for you. We are here to 
help in any way we can. So come on in and join us!

Check out this clock that I made. It involves components 
from Ceramics, Fused Glass and Lapidary. 

Fused Glass
by Dave and Katie Senke

Since we missed the January issue of the Citizen, we would 
like to extend our wishes to you for a very Happy New Year.

November and December in fused glass were very busy.  
Everyone was rushing to fi nish their holiday ornaments and 
gifts.  Pictures of some of the amazing creations made right 
here in Dreamland can be seen near this article.

For those of you who have not yet visited us in Fused 
Glass, we would love to have you come and see what we are 
doing.  You are welcome to stop in anytime we are there and 
we will be glad to teach you the basics of fused glass.  It only 
takes about 45 minutes and then you can get started on your 
fi rst masterpiece.  We do not charge for the class, just for the 
materials and fusing.

We are open Mondays 9:30 a.m. to noon, 1- 3 p.m. and 6 
- 8 p.m.; and Wednesdays 9:30 a.m. - noon and  1- 3:00 p.m.

We have a lot of conversation and laughing in this class.  
Everyone here is having fun and enjoying the company of 
other members.   And, we would love to meet you. 

Dreamland Ladies 
Golf League

by Kay Hawbaker
The Dreamland Ladies Golf 

League held their second regular 
meeting of the 2016-17 season 
on January 5, 2017, at Read Hall 
in room eight. The next meeting 
will be March 2 at noon in Read 
Hall, again in room eight.  Please 
mark your calendar.  This meeting 
will be important for members to 
give input concerning next year’s 
league activities.

February is tournament time!  The Tournament Committee 
is Alice Laswell, Sandy Magnuson and Margret Olson. 
The rules for each hole will be reviewed and rewritten as 
necessary by the committee so each player has a copy for 
use during the tournament.  To be eligible for prizes one 
must play three out of four times in February; however, all 
members are encouraged to play even though they may not 
be able to play three times in the month.  Guests are welcome, 
although they are not eligible for prizes.  Handicaps will be 
based on fi ve games played this fall to score the tournament. 
Last year’s games may be used if necessary for players who 
return in January. Award Presentation “Happy Hour” is on 
the 23rd  of March.

Poker and Texas 
Hold’em

by Jerry Hopp
This is a great way to meet new people!  We are looking 

for players for Texas Hold’em on Tuesdays at 6 p.m. sharp.  
We have new tables and a new AC/Heater unit in the poker 
room.  On Fridays from 10:30 a.m. - 2 p.m., we play 5-cent 
Poker.

You must be a member of Dreamland Villa for both.  Call 
Jerry at 715-630-4151 if you have questions or if you are 
interested in Fridays.  See you at either, or both, in Room 8.

Pickleball
by Aggie Forsyth

It is so nice to see some of the Snowbirds who have 
fl ocked back to Dreamland and are once again joining us 
at Pickleball. We miss them when they are gone. Even 
though some of these folks can only be here for three 
months of the year, we want to thank them for joining 
DVCC to help support our community and all of our 
wonderful facilities.  And, of course, thanks for joining us 
at Pickleball.

Don’t forget, regular play days are Monday, Wednesday 
and Friday and play starts at 8:30 a.m.  If this cold weather 
continues, you won’t see me until 9:00!

If you still haven’t tried playing the game, come down 
any time you get the urge whether it’s a regular play day 
or not.  The courts are located at the Read Hall complex 
on the West side of the building.  Paddles and balls are 
located in the locked shed next to the shuffl  eboard courts.  
Use your key card for access.

We hope to see you soon on the Pickleball courts.

Weekly, bi-weekly or monthly inspection of your most valued home.
Inspections tailor-made for your circumstances.  
Protect your home from monsoon damage.
Follow-up inspections after every storm. 

Licensed Bonded Insured

While you’re away enjoy the peace of mind in knowing 
your home is in the hands of a trusted professional! 

Gerald Fish
602-920-5471

There are many services provided during my standard inspection. Above and 
beyond the standard, are the specialized services just for your particular needs. 

HomeWatchNow@gmail.com
www.Homewatchnow.com

HOME WATCH AZ
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Clubs/Sports
Dreamland Villa 

Men’s Golf League
by Jim Lawler

Well, it fi nally happened. After all these years I got my 
fi rst hole-in-one!  It was on the 146-yard, third hole at Desert 
Sands. To say that it was a thrill would be an understatement. 
It was awesome!

 And good rounds continue to be shot at our two courses. 
Here are some of the scores that are being recorded:

Tatman 37,39 Lettine 37,44
Creager 39,37 Kari 43,44
Boder 37,45 Hayes 39,41
Duff y 38,40 Wiland 38,38
McAfee 42,37 Lawler 33,35
Rapinski 37,40 O’blenness 37,45
Pfalz 45,44 Avant 33,34
McClone 38,38 Bjorkland 39,38
Lilja 43
It seems strange that in a state of 300+ lush, verdant 

courses that our sport of golf had such humble beginnings. 
But in 1900, at the corner of Third Street and Roosevelt in 
central Phoenix, that’s exactly what happened. A little, dirt, 
nine-hole course would become the Phoenix Country Club. 
And now we have the privilege of playing on some of the 
fi nest courses in the country, if not the world. Excuse me, 
St Andrews.

Dreamland Tuesday 
Bowling League

By  Ray Zabel
The Christmas Season has passed at this writing.  Some of 

our bowlers traveled to family and friends for the holidays 
and many to cold climates.  After returning, we can say how 
fortunate we are to live here with our weather and some of us 
are lucky we have family close by. 

On January 3rd we bowled the ninth week which 
determines the winner of the fi rst half; January 9th starts the 
second half.   This mean those of us that didn’t make it to fi rst 
place have a chance for the playoff  in the 19th week.  

The winners of the fi rst half are the “Good Guys” (Harry 
& Nancy Cole, Bob & Betty Rodocker) with 45 points.  
Coming in second was “Just Do It” (Urs Peterson, Mary 
Kirk, Joanne Spohr, Dan Jenkins) with 38 points.  In third 
there was a three way tie at 35 points: “Rowdy Rollers” 
(Carolyn Taylor, Jack Cregar, Robert Grande, Larry Ressa). 
“Team Spam” (Reg Pole, Andrea Hill, Bob & Jan Langer) 
and “Alley Cays” (Rod & Linder Bilodeau, Richard Arnold, 
Ray Roslan).  

As usual Darlene needs subs.  Give her call at 480-330-
7640 if you are interested. We need anyone who has bowled 
or wants to learn to. We have a marvelous group. If you need 
more information, call Darlene 480-330-7640

Some picked up splits:
Vonita Hinton 4-5, 3-10x; Bob Rodocker 5-6; Urs 

Peterson3-10;  Mike Clark 6-7-10;  Steve Duncan 5-6; Dan 
Jenkins 5-7;  Mary Kirk 3-10; Joanne Spohr 2-7; Sue Barney 
3-10; Norm Barney 3-10, 2-4-3-10; Cyn Munday 5-10; Early 
Winn 3-10, 5-10; Don Goodroe 3-10, 3-10; Larry Ressa 4-9; 
Dave Duncan 4-5; Katie Senke 2-7; Charlie Kuether 6-7; 
Dee Barkman 5-7; Ray Zabel 5-7, 4-5; Carrie Rexford 3-10; 
Mary Seamandel 4-7; Art Clark 6-7; Robert Grande 5-7; 
Nancy Cole 9-10, 6-10; Betty Rodocker 5-7.

Some bowled  high scores: 
Sue Barney 180, 177; Norm Barney 225; Andy Black 

197, 204; Jack Cregar 191, 212;  Robert Grande 191, 217, 
196;  Dan Jenkins191, 202, 207,191; Charlie Kuether 226; 
Richard Lower 228; Carolyn Taylor 223, 177; Andrea Hill 
181; Bea Westall 177; Vonita Hinton 180; Jim Seamandel 
213; Larry Ressa 212, Steve Duncan 220; Daryl Wetstein 
201, 193, 194.

Book Club
By Anita Thompson 

“To read a writer is for me not merely to get an idea of 
what he says, but to go off  with him 

and travel in his company.”  
Andre Cide

The next book club meeting 
will be February 2nd at 3 
 p.m. at Anita Thompson’s.   
The books we are reading 
are “Light Between Oceans” 

by M.L. Stedman and “A 
Man called Ove” by Fredrik 
Backman.   Anita has extra 

books if you want to stop by, get 
one and join us for interesting discussion 
and good snacks.  Anyone who likes to 

read is welcome.

Casino Trip with 
Dreamland on the Go 

by Kathie Chismar
Dreamland on the Go is going to Wild Horse Pass Casino 

on February 19.  The Piano Men Generations will perform 
a tribute to the music of Billie Joel and Elton John at 3 p.m.  
The bus will leave at 10 a.m. from Farnsworth Hall and 
return about 7 p.m.  Tickets to the concert are $15.  The bus 
ride is free with $10 free play.  A valid photo ID is required to 
receive the free bonus play.  You need to sign up by February 
5.  Please contact me to sign up for the event at 480-830-
6641 or 732-986-7788.  

I also have information on Sue Sinclair’s Motor Coach 
trips to Laughlin, Wickenburg, the Grand Canyon, Rocky 
Point Mexico and a cruise on Ruby Princess April 1 to 8.  
There are fl yers available in Read Hall or by contacting 
me at the above phone numbers.  Sue gives commission to 
Dreamland Villa when you book her tours through me, so 
please support your community while taking advantage of 
our professional services.

Polka/Old-Time Music Jam 
Session

by Bonnie Stark

We’ve been having a great time at the 
Polka/Old-Time Music Jam Sessions this 
season.  So many good dancers and great 
musicians have fi lled Farnsworth Hall for an 
afternoon of fun and festivities.  

The slate of musicians at our last jam session 
were: E.J. Monthye, Butte, Montana, accordion; 
Del Schroh, Saskatoon, Saskatchewan, guitar 
and vocals;  Oliver Krahn, St. Paul, Minnesota, 
saxophone; Gary Litvany, Elk Point, Alberta, 
bass guitar; Jim Brunette, Isle, Minnesota, 
guitar and vocals; Dick Lindquist, Hibbing, 
Minnesota, drums; Lionel Stepp, Torquay, 
Saskatchewan, guitar, banjo and vocals; and 
Bonnie Stark, Billings, Montana, piano, fi ddle 
and vocals.

Alice Kerr, Charlotte Monthye, Jennifer 
Tompkins, and Cathy Jageler served water, 
pop, coff ee, cookies and a large selection of 
other snacks. 50/50 ticket sales were ably 
handled by Margie Johnson, with six lucky 
winners, plus a bonus draw for a plate of 

cookies donated by Margie.  All proceeds 
of this jam session go to Dreamland Villa 
Community Club for use of our great facility.

Thanks to our sound man, Lew Hooser, 
who worked diligently with the sound system 
to give us the best sound possible.  Thanks 
also go out to the set-up crew who arrange 
the hall for the musicians and dancers.    

We hope you can join in the fun on the third 
Friday of November, 
December, January, 
February and March, 
in Farnsworth Hall, 
starting at 12:30 p.m. 
and ending at 3 p. m.  
This Polka/Old-Time 
Music dance is open 
to the public.  Come 
on out and see which 
guest musicians are 
invited to entertain 
you that day. 
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Cඅൾൺඇංඇ඀ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
Carpet, Stone, Tile and 
Grout, Upholstery & 
Window Cleaning. 

5 Areas carpet cleaning 
only $99. 300 sq. ft. of tile 
and grout or travertine fl oor 

cleaning $60. (Anything 
over 300 sq. ft. is just 20 

cents per sq. ft.) Pre-spray, 
disinfecting, cleaning, rinse 
is all done with soft water 
so no hard water minerals 

are used on your fl oors. Sofa 
and Recliner Upholstery 

Cleaning $89. $10 off  
Window Quote. Mention this 
discount or take $10 off  price 

we cleaned your windows 
for last time! A+ rated 

everywhere. 
www.NoahsCarpetand

TileCleaning.com
480-671-6624 

 
Appearance Counts

Window Cleaning with 
attention to detail. Honest, 
Affordable and Friendly! 

Condos starting at $50 
incl. inside & out. Single 

Family starting at $75 incl. 
inside & out. $2.50 each 
to clean screens. Bonded 
& Insured. Professional 
service since 1995. A+ 

Rated BBB member. Call 
Ron 480-584-1643.

Squeegees at Large 
Window Cleaning

Reliable and Dependable. 
Military/Senior Discounts. 
Residential/Commercial. 

Window Cleaning, Screen 
Cleaning, Sun Screen 
Cleaning, Solar Panel 

Cleaning and  
Pressure Washing. Chuck 

602-478-3956.

CARPET CLEANING 
Fast Drying and Residue 

Free! Much Better Than 
Steam!

Vac, pre-treat, scrub, 
thoroughly clean, rinse and 
vac. Open areas Only $20 
to $25 per room!  Owner/
operator 30+ yrs. Dennis 
Coats 480-354-0866.

House Cleaning & 
Windows Honest, 

dependable and reasonable. 
10+ years experience. Ref. 

Roxie 964-0922.

Jennifer’s Housekeeping
Call today for a cleaner 

tomorrow. Weekly, biweekly, 
monthly, seasonal, rentals, 

move-in, move-out, 
seasonals, rentals, windows, 
patios. 9+ years’ experience. 
All supplies included. Call 

anytime to schedule an 
appointment. 480-259-0287.

Mike Knudsen’s Window 
Cleaning  

Prompt, friendly, 
experienced and will quote 

the best price.  We do 
windows, tracks, screens and 

mirrors. Please call 
480-808-2441. 

Experienced Licensed house 
cleaner. Please call Debra 

(602) 750-6409.

Hඈආൾ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
Looking For*Solar 

Sunscreens*Golf ball 
Screens*Sliding Screen 

Doors*Patio Drop Shades 
*Security Steel Screens by 
“Security Screen Masters” 
(As seen on TV)*Security 

Roll Shutters.
Free Estimate. Jim 

480-326-8414. Licensed-
Bonded-Insured.

Fountain of Youth 
Restoration

Quality Wood furniture 
repair and refurbish. Restore 

and reuse those vintage 
pieces! Dreamland Villa 

resident/owners. Free 
estimates; reasonable rates. 

Donna 602-320-2415.
foyrestore@hotmail.com   

Send us pictures!!

Quality appliance repair 
at aff ordable prices. Family 
owned and operated. Ask 

about our 10% senior 
discount. Call Furrow 

Appliance Repair 
480-256-9735. 

Licensed Remodeling 
Contractor King Home 

Restoration, Inc.
Cell 480-593-2568. 
Additions, Kitchens, 

Patios, Baths, Roofs, Tile, 
Windows, Flooring, Doors,               

Plumbing, Painting, 
Electrical, Stucco, Drywall 
and Trim. ROC # 244055.

FaceLifts for Homes
Room additions, garages, 
patio covers, renovations, 

remodeling specialist, 
kitchen, baths, windows, 

doors, drywall, painting. Call 
Rob 480-703-5637. ROC 
297942. Bonded, Insured.

Mel’s Handyman Services  
Expert painting, drywall, 
stucco repair, plumbing, 
water heater installation, 

electrical, carpentry.  
Careful, courteous, and 

professional. Available year 
round. 602-565-2993.

Steve’s Handy Company 
A Company You Can Rely 

On With over 40 Years 
Experience. Electrical, 
Plumbing, Carpentry, 

Painting: Inside & Outside. 
Roof Coating with White 

Elastomeric rubberized roofi ng 
material. Miscellaneous 

Maintenance & Repairs. Not 
a licensed contractor. Fountain 

of the Sun resident. Free 
Estimates 480-924-6858.

Keith’s Home Maintenance
No job too big. Interior & 

exterior painting. Plumbing, 
electrical, locks, drywall 
repair, fi xtures, fl ooring, 

carpentry and more. Call for 
free estimate. 480-225-9187.

Home Remodeling and 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows,

Aluminum & Vinyl Siding & 
Trim, Seamless Raingutters-

30colors. Very Reliable-
Licensed & Bonded. ROC 

#114475 George – 
480-820-8711 

We love small jobs.

West Enterprises, LLC 
(d.b.a. East Valley Plumbing, 

LLC).  We are a family owned 
& operated plumbing company 
with over 30 years’ experience 

providing Customers with 
qualifi ed, personalized service 

with Integrity. Specializing 
in Electronic Leak Detection, 
Slab Leaks, Sewer & Drain 

Service, Water Service Repair, 
Trenchless Excavation, Water 
Heaters, Tankless Technology, 

Toilets, Faucets, Garbage 
Disposals, Fixtures and much 

more! We off er Free Estimates, 
Cash Pay & Senior Discounts 

and all Work is Warranted. Call 
480-255-7325.

Home Pro
Kitchen & Bath Specialist. Do 
it all, large & small. Serving 

your community for 20 years. 
References upon request. 

Discount for seniors & vets. 
Call Gary 480-330-3131.

Mazon’s Air Conditioning & 
Heating Service Only $18.95 
for a complete heating system 
check-up. Includes 20 point 
check plus service complete 

unit. Expert service and 
repairs or unit replacement. 

Licensed & Bonded. 480-966-
7794 or 602-579-1012.

Alex’s handyman, 
painting and drywall 

services. 
Exterior, interior painting, 
drywall, popcorn removal, 

patch repairs, texture 
matching, make readys, 

pressure washing, cabinet 
painting, concrete stains, 

epoxys and other handyman 
work. Contact Alex

602-427-8358.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert  
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections. 

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage 
disposals, toilets, water 

leaks. Licensed & Bonded. 
480-966-7794 or 
602-579-1012.

RWB Plumbing, Inc.
Plumber. Licensed, Bonded, 

Insured. ROC#178767. 
Check out our website for 
money saving coupons. 

rwbplumbinginc.com Call 
480-332-1457.

Garage Floor, Patio & 
Driveway Coatings

New & Re-Seals, Epoxy, 
Flake & Flagstone Coatings, 
Family Owned & Operated. 

amazoncoatings.com
Free Estimates-License 
#165692. New Special 
Pricing for Farnsworth 

Customers.
Referrals Available 

480-890-1141.

Dumping Dave
I haul it all. Yard debris, 

junk, appliances, furniture, 
home cleanouts. Whatever 
you need cleaned up and 
hauled away. Dependable 

and Honest. I’m a Mesa 6th 
grade teacher working his 2nd 

job. Dave 480-369-5182.

Garage Door Service
Senior discounts. Veteran 

owned. BBB Accredited. My 
Garage Guys. 480-630-3638.

Coating Removal from 
Driveway, Patio or Garage 

Floor.
We will grind off  the coating 

leaving you with plain concrete 
again. We also apply new 

coatings if you are interested. 
Call today 480-890-1141. 
Amazon Coatings, LLC.

Lൺඇൽඌർൺඉංඇ඀
Designing Arizona Landscape 
Specializing in complete desert 
landscape and sprinkler install/

repair, trimming, blowing, 
removal, rock, lighting. Low 
Prices for Seniors. A+ rating 

with The Better Business 
Bureau. Perfect record with 

the Arizona Registrar of 
Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured.

Free estimates: 480-380-9966.

Cඈආඉඎඍൾඋ 
Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ

A+ Computer Services. PC/
Wireless Network Setup, 
Troubleshooting/Fix, PC 
Optimization/Clean-up, 

Virus and Spyware Removal, 
Tutoring-Windows, iPad, 

iPhone, etc. Very Reasonable 
Rates. A+ Certifi ed PC 
Technician. Call Marc 

480-277-1313.

Pൺංඇඍංඇ඀
Robak Painting LLC Paint 
exterior, interior. Small jobs 

welcomed. Paint kitchen 
cabinets, popcorn ceilings, 
block walls and wallpaper 
removal. Senior discount. 
Never one complaint fi led 

against my Lic. in 20 years. 
Call Frank 480-586-1090. 
Lic #ROC 104337 Bonded 
& Insured. Visa accepted.

Mel Thompson Painting
We do it all! Interior, exterior 
painting, wallpaper removal, 

dryeall repair, popcorn 
ceiling removal and more 
Over 40 years experience. 

Call for a free bid. Mel 
480-983-0585. Licensed, 

Bonded, Insured.

Sඉඋංඇ඄අൾඋ Rൾඉൺංඋ 
Full Service Irrigation 

Repair and Installation Drip 
system specialists, valves, 

timers, leaks, seasonal system 
checks, 2 year warranty, free 

estimates. ROC#243662. 
Licensed-Bonded-Insured. 

www.ifi xsprinklers.com Mike 
480-233-1009.

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing 
in all phases of Sprinkler 

Repair, PVC, Drip Systems, 
Trouble Shooting. Low prices 

for Seniors. A+ rating with 
The Better Business Bureau. 

Perfect record with the Arizona 
Registrar of Contractors. 

Arizona License #243110. 
Bonded & Insured. Free 

Estimates: 
480-380-9966.

Diversity Singles Club (age 
60 plus) meets Mondays, 8 
a.m. at the Golden Corral in 
Mesa for breakfast. Weekly 

activities. Newcomers 
welcome!

MARY KAY...The best in 
skin care. Are you looking 
for a dependable, friendly 
consultant that delivers for 
free! Call 480-699-6679, 

e-mail PeneMathisonmk4u@
Mary Kay.com or check out 
my website MaryKay.com/
penemathisonmk4u. “You 

will love the way you look!”  
Pene Mathison, Independent 

Beauty Consultant.

We buy pretty cactus.
Have healthy cactus in your 

yard that has become too 
large, overgrown or is simply 
in the way? I’ll inspect your 
cactus and make you a fair 

off er to purchase and remove 
it. Contact Steven Kennard-
Growing Toward the Light 
Landscapes. 602-541-1212 

sakennard@aol.com Licensed, 
Bonded and Insured. 

ROC # 219622.

READER NOTICE: Under 
Arizona law, all residential 

and commercial contractors 
are required to be licensed 

by the state unless they 
fall under the handyman 

exemption for projects which 
require no building permit 

and are less than $1000 
for the total contract price. 

In addition, homeowners 
using licensed residential 

contractors may have 
access to the Residential 

Contractors Recovery Fund 
if  the contractor is unable 
and/r unwilling to perform 
the job and if  alternative 

dispute resolutions available 
through the Registrar are 
unsuccessful. For m ore 

information or to verify the 
license status of  an Arizona 

contractor, call (602) 
542-1525, (888) 271-9286 
(toll-free outside Maricopa 

County) or visit www.
rc.state.az.us.

Probate Avoidance-Without A Trust-
NewArizona Laws-What AZ Attorneys don’t 

want you to know-Living Trusts- Wills-
Power of Attorney-Probate-Real Estate

and Business Entities.

35 44

Classiϐied Ads
Cost for a classified 

ad is $18 for 30 words 
or less.  Add a box for 

only $2.

Ads are to be 
submitted in writing 

via e-mail, fax,

or U.S. mail.
ads@

millermediaservices.

com

Mail to: PO Box 31533, 
Mesa, AZ 85275

Fax: 480-347-9167 or 
Questions call: 

480-361-4431
BALTIMORE STREET

CARE HOME
Professional and Compassionate

MEMORY CARE
24 HR SUPERVISION

Home-Like Environment
Fully Furnished Private Rooms

SERVICE OFFERED:
• Bathing
• Dressing
• Housekeeping
• Meals

• Medication 
Administration

• Activities
• Games

Reasonably Priced • Close-By
For More Information Call

(480) 361-9007
5402 E. Baltimore St., Mesa 85205

(Near Higley and University Ave.)
www.baltimorestreetcarehome.com
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DR. JEFF PAWLOWSKI, D.P.M.
Podiatric Medicine and Surgery / Board Certifi ed Diabetic Wound Care

t. 480-219-4100  f. 877-258-1138
6104 E. Brown Rd. · Suite 101 · Mesa, AZ 85205

Ingrown and Fungal 

Nails

Heel Pain

Bunions

Injuries

Diabetic Wounds

Skin Conditions

Arthritic Care

Surgical and Non-

Surgical Treatment

Orthotics

Digital X-ray

Ultrasound

Lasers for Fungal 

Nails and Pain

~Contractor Ludwig the Handyman LLC
Commercial and Residential
Roofing – Stucco – Drywall – Remodel – Rebuild 
Tile – Plumbing – Painting – Concrete – etc.
ROC 276132

~LH Quality Home Inspection LLC
Commercial and Residential
Home and Termite Inspection
58350

~LH Pest Control
Termite – Ants – Scorpion – Spiders – etc.
Bee Removal – Rodents Removal – 
Termite Treatments 
150262

We do it all. 
All Businesses under one Ownership

We are Licensed, Certified and Bonded

Home 480-288-1685   Cell 480-225-8793



 

 2017       February       2017 2017       February       2017
    1 2 3 4

 5 6 7 8 9 10 11

FEBRUARY WEEKLY ACTIVITESFEBRUARY WEEKLY ACTIVITES

 12 13 14 15 16 17 18

 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

 26 27 28

 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

 SUNDAY PM MONDAY PM TUESDAY PM WEDNESDAY PM THURSDAY PM FRIDAY PM SATURDAY PM

DAILY EVENTS MONDAY AM TUESDAY AM WEDNESDAY AM THURSDAY AM FRIDAY AM SATURDAY AM

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each 

group.  Deadline notice is due in 
the offi ce by the 5th of each month.

Computer Club Meeting
9:00 a.m.    Read Hall

Country Jam Session
1:00-3:00 p.m.  
Farnsworth Hall

Minnesota Potluck
5:30 p.m.  Read Hall

Swap Meet
7:00 a.m. – Noon   
Farnsworth Outside
 
Library Book Sale
8:00 a.m. – Noon   
Farnsworth Inside

Maranatha Church
10:00 a.m. – Noon   
Farnsworth Hall
  

Wisconsin Coff ee
9:00 a.m.    Read Hall

DVCC Board Study 
Session  
9:00 a.m.    Read Hall

Singles Club Potluck
6:00 p.m.    Read Hall

Brooks & Dunn Tribute
7:00 p.m.    Farnsworth Hall

New Resident Orientation
7:00 p.m.    Read Hall

Country Jam Session
1:00 -3:00 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Coff ee Social
7:30 a.m.   Read Hall

Debbie & Double Eagle Band  
6:00 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Maranatha Church
10:00 a.m. – Noon   
Farnsworth Hall

Legends of Country Music
6:00 p.m.    Farnsworth Hall

Legends of Country Music
6:00 p.m.    Farnsworth Hall

DVCC Board Meeting
9:00 a.m.    Read Hall

Valentine’s Day Brunch
10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.   
Farnsworth Hall

Potluck
5:30 p.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Polka Jam Session
12:30 p.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Photography Show
7:00 a.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Pancake Breakfast
7:30-9:30 a.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Maranatha Church
10:00 a.m.—Noon   
Farnsworth Hall

Spaghetti Dinner
4:30 – 6:30 p.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Country Jam Session
1:00 -3:00 p.m.  Farnsworth Hall

Coff ee Social
7:30 a.m.   Read Hall

Tribute to John Denver 
Concert
2:30 – 4:00 p.m.   Farnsworth Hall

Maranatha Church
10:00 a.m. – Noon   
Farnsworth Hall

Legends of Country Music
6:00 p.m.    Farnsworth Hall

Legends of Country Music
6:00 p.m.    Farnsworth Hall

MON THRU FRI
HELP SERVICES
Mon-Sat
9 a.m.-Noon           HS

LAPIDARY
Mon-Thurs.
8 a.m. – Noon        R6

Pickleball
8:00 R-O

Art                       
Any Media  
9:00-Noon R-5            

Shuffl  eboard
9:30 R-O

Fuse Glass           
9:30-11:30 R-7

Photo Class
9:00 R-9

Library
10:00-Noon L

Card Hand & Foot
1:00 R

Art                        
Watercolor          
1:00-4:00 R-5

Wood Shop
1:00 – 3:00 R-10

Aquacise
1:15-2:00 R-O

Fuse Glass          
6:00-8:00 R-7

Cribbage
7:00 R

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon R-7

Computer Club
9:00 R-9

Bocce Ball
9:00 F-O

Tai Chi
9:00-10:00 F

Wood Carving
1:00 R-3

WOOD SHOP
1:00 – 3:00 R-10

Art                        
Mixed Media
1:00-4:00 R-5

Aquacise
1:15-2:00 R-O

Texas Hold’em
6:00 R-8

Line Dancing
6:00-8:00 F

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Pickleball
8:00 R-O

Computer Club
9:00 R-9

Fuse Glass         
9:30-11:30 R-7

Shuffl  eboard
9:30 R-O

Library
10:00-Noon L

Library
1:00-3:00 L

Fuse Glass              
1:00-3:00 R-7

Whist & Euchre
1:00 R

Art                           
Sketching
1:00-4:00 R-5

Wood Shop
1:00 – 3:00 R-10

Aquacise
1:15-2:00 R-O

 Tai Chi
5:00 F

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Horseshoes
8:30 F-O

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon R-7

Computer Club
9:00 R-9

Bocce Ball
9:00 F-O

Tai Chi
9:00-10:00 F

Card Bingo
10:00 R

Quilting Club
1:00-3:00 R

Wood Shop
1:00 – 3:00 R-10 

Pickleball
8:00 R-O

Horseshoes
8:30 F-O

Computer Club
9:00 R-9

Shuffl  eboard
9:30 R-O

Library
10:00-Noon L

5 cent Poker
10:30 R-8

Bridge  
1:00 R

Aquacise
1:15-2:00 R-O

“500”
7:00 R

Bocce Ball
9:00 F-O

Stampin-Up@2nd
Sat. of month R

Q/A Computer Club
9:00 R-9

Library
10:00-Noon L
1st & 3rd Saturday

Double Deck Pinochle
7:00 R


